
LEE COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
AGENDA ITEM SUMMARY BLUE SHEET NO: 20021494 

1. REQUESTED MOTION: 
ACTION REQUESTED: DENY the requested extension of the vacated Master Concept Plan for Pine Island 
Village Lmks Country Club. 

WHY ACTION IS NECESSARY: Applicant has applied for a 2 year extension 

WHAT ACTION ACCOMPLISHES: Does not allow an extension 
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(C) An approved master concept plan may be extended as follows: 

(1) An approved master concept plan for a phase of or an entire planned development which has been vacated due 
to a failure to proceed on the applicants part may be extended by the Board of County Commissioners for a 
period of no more than two (2) years from the date of the extension based upon the following findings of fact: 

(a) The master concept plan is consistent with the current Lee Plan, including, but not limited to, density, 
intensity and concurrency requirements: 

Staff Finding:The current Lee Plan future land use category is Coastal Rural. This is not the same future land 
use category (Rural) which existed at the time when the project was originally approved. This 
change was approved by the Board of County Commissioners as part of CPA2000-00018. 

Lee Plan Policy 1.4.7 provides a sliding scale for density depending upon the amount of 
indigenous vegetation maintained or restored on the site. In order to attain the maximum density 
of 1 dwelling unit per acre, 70% of the site must be maintained or restored to indigenous 
vegetation. If no indigenous vegetation is maintained on the site, density is capped at 1 dwelling 
unit per 10 acres. The current Master Concept Plan, which has a density of 0.9 units per acre, 
depicts 58% of the site as “Open Space.” This open space includes the 18 hole golf course and 
other green space that does not qualify as indigenous vegetation. Therefore, approval of the 
requested extension at0.9 dwelling units per acre would be inconsistentwith this Policy and with 
the Lee Plan. 

(b) The development shown by the master concept plan has not become incompatible with existing and 
proposed uses in the surrounding area as the result of development approvals issues subsequent to the 
original approval of the master concept plan; and 

Staff Finding: Existing and proposed uses on adjoining properties continue to seek development in accordance 
with current zoning. Land to the north is zoned RM-2, and lands to the south and west are 
currently zoned AG-? 

Based upon the recently approved changes to the Lee Plan the proposed development of the 
subject property depicted on the previously approved master concept plan has become 
incompatible since the density of use for development allowed on this and adjoining properties 
within the Coastal Rural future land use category would be less intense than approved on the 
previously effective master concept plan. 

(cl The development shown by the master concept plan will not, by itself or in conjunction with other 
development, place an unreasonable burden on essential service facilities. 

Staff Finding: The development shown on the master concept plan would result in increased traffic on the local 
roads serving traffic on Pine Island and potentially on Pine Island Road as residents would travel 
off and on the Island. 

Based upon the above noted findings, staff recommends the Board DENY the requested extension of the master 
concept plan for this Residential Planned Development. 
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